Minutes 4/11/2011

The Board meeting was held at Heather's house, starting at 6:45 pm.  Thank you Heather and James for a wonderful meal.  

Present:  Kirsten, Sara, Heather, Wakean, Richard, Bronwyn.  Cheryl was absent.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Treasurers report:  Work hour refund checks will go out in May, after Cheryl has had an opportunity to change banks.

Membership Issue:  Eddie will be asked to contact members regarding the 12/24 rule, time limit off pasture.  Kirsten will contact Vibeke regarding her dues.

Work Party Report:  On April 2nd:  Forest Pasture ....Hemlock specific, focus on the hemlock above the road.  Many thanks to Heidi, Pam, Erica, Kirsten, Harvey, Alice, Sara, Gailyn and Lisa. Dave has offered to help mow this area prior to the move back to the Forest in May.  The date for the mowing must be approved by EBMUD. 

Work Party 4/10 Report:  Spiffy new E Rope fence between RP and Pavilion area.  Looks very nice.  Much weeding of hemlock and coyote brush as well.  Lisa M will try spraying vinegar on the hemlock as a control. Thank you Lisa, and to Becky for her ongoing attacks on this poisonous weed.  Many thanks to Richard, Alison, Allison, Mig, Heidi, Elise, Kirsten, Renee and Marty.  The remainder of this project is a work in progress:  The barbed wire fence running between the RP and El Toyonal will have a fence erected within it to protect horses in turn out from the barbed wire.                

The Board had received a letter from Kim with questions regarding OHA governance.  A letter of response to her was drafted.

The ring will be rototilled by John Foughy on 4/23.  Members will be asked to stay out of the ring until Alice says it is dry enough for us to return.  Thank you to Heather Hafleigh, Julie, Liz F. and Bronwyn for their removal efforts of manure fromm the Taj thus far.  The middle bay has AMAZING garden material.

EPM undertakings:  Heather will follow up with Joe on obtaining concentrated water samples from the two ponds, as well as confirming who will be trapping the opossums to collected their scat for testing (a license is required). 

Proposal to pay members for grazing their horses on the Upper PO, presented by Kim:

Kim proposed that OHA pay the $3300 which we have been spending on Goats R Us to a group of members who would graze their 10 horses on the Upper PO for a period of two weeks.  Kim maintained that Goats R Us is "on trial" for animal abuse,  that EBMUD prefers our horses to graze the PO, and that numerous members could use the money. 

 

The Board voted to continue using Goats R Us this year.  The goats needed to be booked immediately if we are to have them in 2011.   

 

Factors in our decision:

     Questions of liability - relationships change when there is money exchanged.  Would OHA have liability if a horse was injured in this area? 

     The proposed two week time frame is most likely too short, as in the past more horses were doing this job for a longer period of time. 

     It was strongly felt by most Board members that paying for work was an unhealthy precedent.  If we were to pay members to graze certain "less desirable" areas, this could set a precedent for other areas of the pasture, which would result in a financially unsustainable situation for OHA.

     There are a handful of members who do an enormous number of hours - would we need to start paying them?

     The question of EBMUD's preference, goats vs horses will be verified with the current EBMUD management.

     The concern regarding animal abuse issues:  The charges against Goats R Us were dropped.  The goats in question were from a large group bought (200 +) at auction last May.  Apparently in such a case it is expected that some will be "too old", ill or injured to graze and those are typically destroyed.  Goats R Us brought them all home and tried to rehabilitate them rather than have them killed.  They had many rounds of de-wormer and care. The goats were under the watch of a new herder who it was later learned was suffering from a depression.  He reported to Goats R Us that they were OK, when the truth was very different.  Goats R Us now employs two health watch inspectors who set eyes on all of the goats once a week, insuring this will never happen again.  Goats R Us may be the only grazing operation to keep their retired goats once their teeth have expired - they maintain them on a mash/soup as some of us have done with our older horses. 

     The Board is sorry for members experiencing financial hardship, though it cannot take responsibility for this.   

     Again, the idea of horses grazing the Upper PO is still open to discussion for the future. Thank you Kim for your proposal. 

Work Hour Committee:  Changes in practice per last minutes will go into effect Sept 2011.

A water holding tank will be purchased by Erica for the Beer Can and future grazing projects.  

Herd is currently in the Lower Lower.  Thank you Elise for organizing the move, and to Kim for insuring that the LP was ready for the horses. The gate will be opened on 4/17 to Beer Can Gate pasture.

Work Hour Opportunities:

     Hemlock!!!

     Pavillion: Order a load of 1/4 to dust for the Pavilion.  Pavilion stall mats need to come up, have 1/4 to dust replaced underneath and be re-leveled.  Spread 1/4 to dust in breezeway entrance. Gutter on north west stall needs to be re hung.  

     Tidy/organize area between White Shed and Red Barn.  Move objects away from the two structures to prevent dry rot.  Thank you Linda, Assi, and Kim for replacing the corner of the White Shed which had deteriorated from dry rot.

     White Shed roof repair. 

 

Thank you to all the members mentioned above for their contribution in hard work to OHA.

 

The next board meeting will be at Sara's home on May 17th, at 6:45 p.m..

 

The next herd move will be on April 30th.  The herd will move from the Beer Can to the Plateau.
